

PLAINFIELD FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT

23748 W 135th Street, Plainfield, Illinois 60544 (815) 436-5335 • (815) 436-6420 fax

BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS

Commissioner Dale Hurley called the meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners (BOC) of the Plainfield Fire Protection District to order on, Wednesday, May 28, 2025, at 8:30 a.m. at the PFPD Headquarters (HQ), 23748 W. 135th St., Plainfield, IL, with the Pledge of Allegiance. Those in attendance were Commissioner Dale Hurley, Commissioner Arnold Hartley & Commissioner Steven Iovinelli. As well as Chief Vito Bonomo, Deputy Chief Charles Kraft, Trustee Robert Dehm Administrative Assistant Nicole Irwin, & HR Generalist Alicia Pavone. Trustee Robert Baish stopped by to welcome Commissioner Iovinelli.

A motion was made to accept April 16, 2025, meeting minutes by Commissioner Dale Hurley, seconded by Commissioner Arnie Hartley; motion approved by a 3-0 voice vote.

No bills or matters from the public.

Old Business: A motion was made to approve the 90-day notice to be sent to lieutenants for the Battalion Chief (BC) Promotional exam, by Commissioner Arnold Hartley, seconded by Commissioner Steven Iovinelli; motion approved by a 3-0 voice vote. After reviewing the BC Promotional testing application, Chief wanted to add wording about including a one-page letter from applicants referencing chief's points criteria. A motion was made to include wording on the application for chief's points to be awarded accurately by Commissioner Dale Hurley, seconded by Commissioner Steven Iovinelli; motion approved by a 3-0 voice vote.

Discussion was held on the preference point wording. A motion was made to update the experience point wording to "...awarded if you completed one year in the Cadet Program", by Commissioner Steven Iovinelli, seconded by Commissioner Arnold Hartley; motion approved by a 3-0 voice vote.

Discussion on the testing processes and clarifying the new companies for preprocess hiring was explained to Commissioner Steven Iovinelli. Reviewed the recruitment packets and discussed adding a QR code. Commissioner Iovinelli asked about the next CE hours training, the other commissioners said it will be in November and Nicole will forward the information to him. Chief Bonomo discussed the Station 5 plans and timeline of when the next hire could be.

New Business: Congratulations to Dale Hurley for his reappointment and to Steve Iovinelli for his appointment as Commissioners. There will be a swearing in for Commissioner Iovinelli at the Board of Trustee meeting on June 10, 2025.

The next quarterly meeting will be held on Wednesday, July 16, 2025, at 8:30 a.m. at HQ. There being no further business, a motion was made by Commissioner Dale Hurley to adjourn the meeting at 9:08 a.m., seconded by Commissioner Arnold Hartley; all in favor.

Respectfully submitted, Arnold Hartley, Secretary Nicole Irwin, Administrative Assistant